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SEWER PROBLEMS 

If you have problems with your sewer line, please give us a call first so that we can determine if it is your service line or our 

main line. If it is in your line, we will notify you promptly.  If it is our problem, we will take care of it immediately. 

 

STRATMOOR HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION -  http://www.stratmoorhills.org/contact.php   

The Stratmoor Hills Water and Sanitation Districts staff would like to wish you 

and yours Happy Holidays. 2021 has continued to be a tumultuous time for 

everyone. We are still learning to adapt to the “New Normal”.  Although the 

Covid-19 Pandemic has affected  a lot of  our day-to-day lives, the Water District 

has been able to accomplish 

several projects in 2021, which 

included replacing 650 linear 

feet of water main on Loomis 

Ave. The Sanitation District 

now has a newly designed and 

operational lift station in the 

Valley.  The new water 

treatment plant is currently 

under construction and should 

be completed during the first quarter on 2022. We hope 2022 will be just as 

productive and our community returns to some sense of normalcy. Thank you for 

being part of the Stratmoor Hills Community and we hope your Holidays bring  

much joy and happiness. 

BILLING SCHEDULE (est.) 
 

Bills Mailed -  December 3, 2021 

Payments Due  - December 15, 2021 

Late Notices Mailed - December 16, 2021 

Shut Off Payments Due - December 28, 2021 

Shut Off Day - December 29, 2021 

 Meter Read Date - December 30, 2021 

 
If you believe you may be late making your pay-

ment, please call us to make arrangements to 

avoid the $30.00 delinquent fee. 

See us on the website at: 

stratmoorhillswater.org 

     

2021 Food and Toy Drive 

Stratmoor Hills Water District will begin accepting 

non-perishable food items and toy donations for fami-

lies of the Stratmoor Hills Community November 01, 

2021 through December 16, 2021.  

Stratmoor Hills Water will have donation boxes in our 

lobby area and will accept donations during normal business hours    

Monday—Friday; 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

If you have any questions please call Stratmoor Hills Water District office 

    2022 Billing Schedule: 

The 2022 Billing Schedule has been set and 

is now available for review. Please visit our 

website @ stratmoorhillswater.org or find us 

on Facebook for the updated 2022 Billing 



Stratmoor News is published monthly by the Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts. For questions, comments, or suggestions, please 
contact Kevin Niles, at 576-0311.  The Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts are governed by an individual, elected Boards of Directors. 
Currently, the members for each of the three Boards are:  Robert Colgrove—Chairperson/President, James Pesicka—Vice Chairperson/President, John Willcox—
Secretary/Treasurer,  Dianne Cooper—Director, and Joseph Novak—Director. 
 
Board elections are held in May of even-numbered years. Board meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month beginning at 3:00 p.m. at the Fire Station 
(2160 “B” Street). Meeting agendas are posted at the Water District office (1811 “B” Street), the Fire Station and at the Stratmoor Elementary School (200 Loomis 
Avenue). If you would like more information about the Districts, please contact Kevin Niles at the Water and Sanitation Districts at 719-576-0311 or by e-mail at 
kevin@stratmoorhillswater.org  or Dottie Barrett for the Fire Protection District at 719-576-1200 or by e-mail at mail@shvfd.com 

 

SANTA IS COMING TO TOWN!!!!! 

The Volunteer Firefighters’ & Santa will be “Cruising” 

your street on December 11, 2021, from 9:00 – 12:00. 

Watch for Santa and the Fire trucks; he may give you 

some goodies!!!!! 

 

Still looking for that perfect gift? Give a smoke detector to family & friends! 

Your fire department wants you to have a fire-safe holiday season. Before the festivities 

begin, test your smoke alarms, and review your fire escape plan.  

Do not invite disaster to your holiday celebrations. 

 

 

Join us for our Annual Toy Drive and help 

bring a smile to a child this Christmas    

Season. The Firefighters at your fire station 

are collecting new or used toys for     

Christmas Unlimited. Donations can be 

dropped off at the Fire Station in the box in 

the front lobby.  
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